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[image: image4.wmf]Christian Education News  OPEN HOUSE ON Sunday, September 9th 
Adult Class-Seekers will meet at 8:45 a.m. Children and Youth meet at 9:00 a.m. Worship begins at 10 a.m. Children pre-K through 3rd grade will attend church with their parents  then at 10:15 following the Children’s Message, will leave the sanctuary to attend JAM (Jesus and Me) in the Education building. 
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Covered Dish Fellowship/Hymn Sing

         Saturday 
September 22, 2012 
at 5pm.
A Hymn Sing will follow featuring songs requested from the congregation. The Hymn Request sheet will be in the bulletin the first 3 weeks of September .  Fill it out and drop it in the offering plate or email your requests to  msusan641@verizon.net. The top 10 song requests will be chosen.
 Bring your favorite dish to share and join in fellowship and song. 
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Pit Beef and Shrimp Luau October 27th
Are you ready for a party? Did you get your ticket to Orems Pit Beef and Shrimp Luau yet? There are still some Tickets available for this event. The date is October 27th and the fun begins at 6:30 p.m. There will be lots of door prizes, a silent auction with great items  (so bring your checkbook) and DJ service by Better Than Ever Music. All that and delicious food too! Come out for a great evening of fun! Tickets are $30.00 each. Contact the office or Don Schenning for your ticket today!

[image: image14.jpg]



  DROP THE WEIGHT

Coming to a pulpit near you on  

        September  9th
 Fall is fast approaching and I am constantly surprised at how fast time flies now that I am more mature…smile. 

I have been serving with you for more than a month now and I am encouraged and strengthened by being in ministry with all of you.  God has richly blessed me as we work together to build up the kingdom of God here at Orems UMC.

I want to say thank you to each of you who have been participating in the meetings with the conference to try to resolve the tension and conflict that we have experienced in the past.  I believe that Rev. Karin Walker, Rev. William Chaney, Rev. Kay Albury, and the Conference have our best interest at heart. They want the best for Orems and so do I. We have learned quite a lot about ourselves and how we each deal with conflict. We have learned some wonderful tools to aid us in facilitating open and honest communication with each other. One of the best tools that we have learned in communicating with each other is ”OARS”.  It is an acronym and it stands for…

O = Open ended questions. When you talk to someone, always ask open-ended questions like… I am not sure I understand what you mean (or why you said that). Could you explain it to me so I could understand better? 

A = Affirmation. Affirm and thank the person for their willingness to share with you and help you understand more fully what their intent was.

R= Reflect.  Reflect back on what the person said. If fact, you could say to them…”What I heard you say was….” And then repeat what they said to you  in your own words. This also helps you listen more intently so that you can really reflect back to that person. We all like to feel like we have been heard, so let’s honor that with each other.

S=Summary. Summarize what has been shared between the two parties. Make sure that you both agree about what was said to each other.

Open and honest communications are very important. Speaking the truth in love, as Paul puts it in Ephesians 4:15-16  “But speaking the truth in love, we must grow up in every way into him who is the head, into Christ,, from whom the whole body, joined and knit together by every ligament with which it is equipped, as each part is working properly, promotes the body’s growth in building itself up in love.”

It is my prayer that each of us would be willing to approach one another in the bond of Christ’s love and ask open-ended questions, thank and affirm one another, reflect on what has been said (actually listen to each other), and agree of what has been said and understand between each other.

Let’s not take things out of context because that is the beginning of rumors. Sometimes we don’t have all the facts when we share information. Let’s make sure we have the facts straight before we repeat things. One guideline that I try to live by is to only repeat things that will build up the body of Christ. So before we repeat things, let’s ask ourselves, “Does what I am saying build up the body of Christ at Orems?” If not, then why repeat it?  A friend of mine uses this quote at the end of every email she sends out “Before you speak, ask yourself: is it kind, is it necessary, is it true, does it improve on the silence?”

Wow, that is a pretty good motto! 

We also had some great suggestions (that came from you) about how we can work together more effectively. Here are the suggestions that were brought forward. (I am going to say a few extra things about each.     I get to do that. Smile)

1. Reaching across the aisle. What that means is that we would want to talk to each other. If something is said and you are upset by it or don’t understand it, go to that person (not someone else) and ask open-ended questions, thanks and affirm, repeat, and summarize. (OARS)  Read Matthew 18:15-20.

2. Forgive. Oh my gosh! This is a great suggestion and as Rev. Karin Walker reminded us, forgiveness is a mandate from the Lord. Jesus doesn’t say, well forgive if you want to or if you think it is ok. Jesus says we must forgive. Read Matthew 18:21-22. Two short verses which can mean the difference in your mental, emotional, physical, and spiritual health if you do it! Forgive. We say it every time we pray the Lord’s Prayer. We ask God to forgive us in the same way that we forgive others. My brothers and sisters, I want God to forgive me BIG TIME!!!! The only way that will happen is if I forgive others!
3. Stop gossip. Refuse to participate in it, by making sure that anything you repeat is the truth and if you are not sure, go and ask a person in leadership in that work area or go to the pastor. Repeat only the truth and things that will build up the body of Christ.
4. Give the other person understanding. Excellent suggestion! In order to fully understand someone else, we need to listen to them. How can we possibly understand someone else unless we can talk to them and hear what is on their hearts?
5. Re-Form our relationships. Things don’t have to stay the way they are! We can re-form the relationships we now have. We can reach across the aisle, forgive, and listen for complete or at least better understanding. That alone will begin the process, and allow God to re-form our current relationship with that person. Read Proverbs 2:1-11. 
6. Focus outward. Sometimes, we spend too much time looking inward…at what is happening with me. When we look inward, we can sometimes become disillusioned and angry. Ahhhh, but when we look outward….when we look away from ourselves to others and to God….well now we are getting somewhere. The image of the cross is a visionary one. The vertical beam in the cross represents our relationship with God and the horizontal beam in the cross represents our relationship with others. Remember the lawyer who asked Jesus what must he do to inherit eternal life? Remember what he said? Read Luke 10:25-28. When we focus on our relationship with God and our relationship with others, we honor God.

7. How do we share information? Let’s be open and honest always, sharing in love and understanding, treating others as we would want to be treated. 
If we could commit to doing those things that were suggested by all of you, I believe and trust that the Lord would bless us richly for honoring him and honoring each other. Let it be so! Rev Ann

Attention Movie Goers

 We have an opportunity to attend a Christian movie in September. The movie Unconditional will be shown at the White Marsh theatres starting September 21st. We are trying to get a group to attend on September 29th.  If you are interested in being part of the group contact the church office or Pixie Faulkner. Watch the trailer at www.unconditionalthemovie.com
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Thank You! 
Dear Scholarship Committee and Orems Church,

Thank you for the very generous scholarship award.  I will be using this money to help pay for books, as I begin my college studies. 

                             George Sfikas
Dear Orems Church Family

Thank you so much for the cards, telephone calls and visits. They are very much appreciated and enjoyed. 

                            Nora Hall
To Orems United Methodist Church Family,

My sincere thank you for your prayers and cards during my recent hospitalization.  A special thank you to Pixie for her visit and prayers.

                             Ida Behler
Ties /scarves for KENYA STUDENTS.   Congratulations Orems Church you did an excellent job of collecting Ties and Scarves for the students in Kenya to attend school. We collected a grand total of 230 ties and 60 scarves for those Bible students in Kenya!! Thank you Orems Church.        Merle Vickers
BOOK/BIBLE STUDY
Four week study on FORGIVENESS: Finding Peace Through Letting Go.
DATES: Tues evenings, Oct 2, 16, 23, 30        TIME: 7-9pm   Teacher: Your pastor
This study is Adam Hamilton’s book and DVD on Forgiveness. He is a United Methodist pastor and author. His material is exceptional and this study is no different. Each participant will receive the book. It will be important to read each section before you attend the study session. Books are $10 each. There will be a sign-up sheet passed around in worship for several weeks. We need to know who plans to attend so we can order the correct number of books. Please bring your Bible, paper, pen, a loving heart and a forgiving attitude.
LITTLE FEET SCHOOL SUPPLIES 

Thank you to everyone who donated school supplies for our four area schools. The supplies were divided and delivered the week before school started  so that area students could enter their classrooms feeling good about themselves and start their school year in a positive manner. Just look at our table full of donations:
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Each school received 3 backpacks, lots of notebooks, crayons, glue sticks, pens and pencils and other needed items for the school year. Thanks again Orems UMC for your generousity.
Pillowcase Dresses

The Orems United Methodist Women has joined a Mission Project to make Pillowcase Dresses to help stop Human Trafficking. It has been shown that young girls who look well cared for and are dressed nice are less likely to be targeted. This project helps by reaching out to young girls, in many of the poorest countries, who are prey to human traffickers. This first batch of dresses will arrive in Cambodia in October with the ship LOGOS-HOPE and be hand delivered by missionary Joe Parker. This mission also helps raise awareness of Human Trafficking , which is basically modern day slavery. Although we think of it as something that happens in other places it is alive and thriving right here in the United States. Please keep in your prayers the girls who will be receiving these dresses, their families, Mr. Parker and all the missionaries who are reaching out to spread the love of Christ to a hurting world.
The Blessing of the dresses took place on Sunday August 26th with 122 dresses laid out on the altar rail.  You can track the progress of the ship LOGOS-HOPE at 

www.omships.org/to/logoshope
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MANY THANKS FOR OUR CURRENT BISHOP

We give thanks to God for the ministry of Bishop John Schol over the past 8 years. During our Northeastern Jurisdictional Conference in July, Bishop Schol was assigned to served the Greater New Jersey Annual Conference. 
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WE ARE GETTING A NEW BISHOP 
 
Bishop Marcus Matthews is beginning his term as episcopal leader of the Baltimore-Washington Conference with a call to prayer.
As an order of the day, he invites every United Methodist to join with him in prayer each morning. "I ask God every morning to make me a better man this day than I was yesterday. … If we’re a praying annual conference, miracles will happen," he told the Baltimore-Washington Conference delegates to the Northeastern Jurisdiction in a July 20 meeting, following the announcement of his appointment.
Matthews is following Bishop John Schol, who has led the Baltimore-Washington Conference for the past eight years. Schol acknowledged the positive potential Matthews brings with him as "a man of God, and someone who knows how to get good ministry done."
Matthews begins as bishop in this area in September. The move will be a return home to the conference in which he began his ministry. A 1971 graduate of Wesley Theological Seminary in Washington, D.C., he served Douglas Memorial Asbury UMC Jones Memorial UMCs in Washington D.C, and Epworth Chapel UMC in Baltimore. Growth and community outreach were the focus at each of the churches he served. At Jones Memorial, from 1976 to 1982, he oversaw the creation of a new sanctuary and a community development program. During his four year appointment at Epworth, from 1982 to 1986, 272 new members joined the church.
In 1986, Matthews became district superintendent of the Baltimore East District and in 1991 was named conference council director, a position he held until being named Washington West District superintendent in 1999.
In 2004, the conference endorsed him as a candidate for bishop and he was elected to the episcopacy that year. He was assigned to serve the Philadelphia Episcopal Area, which includes the Eastern Pennsylvania and Peninsula-Delaware annual conferences.
In 2008 he was appointed to serve as the episcopal leader of the New York West Area and in 2010, he was appointed to lead the newly formed Upper New York Annual Conference. Under his leadership, four annual conferences -- North Central New York, Troy, Western New York and the Wyoming Conference -- were united into one.
In his work in the General Church, Matthews, who received his doctorate from New York Theological Seminary, has focused on growth and continuing education, most recently leading ministry efforts at Africa University in Zimbabwe, and as chair of the denomination’s General Board of Higher Education and Ministry.
Matthews says he is looking forward to returning to the Washington, D.C. area, a place that first captured his imagination when he was in the sixth grade in Florence, S.C., and the school’s safety patrol took a field trip to the nation’s capital. From the bus window, he caught his first glimpse of the monuments, and was "amazed at the beauty and majesty of Washington." When he returned home, he said, "the first thing I remember saying was, ‘One day I will live in Washington, D.C.’"
He admits feeling God’s hand at work, allowing him to return to the area to faithfully and actively serve in the next four years before he retires.
After meeting with the BWC delegation at the Northeastern Jurisdictional Conference, Matthews went immediately to preach at the Service of Consecration, which welcomed three new bishops into the church.
In his sermon, he continued the theme of faithful service, reminding those present that "this journey we’re on is not, nor never has ever been, about us. It’s really all about God and fulfilling God’s purpose in us.
"Whenever we focus on Jesus everything else will always fall into its proper place," he said. "Remember to put Christ first, at the center of every single thing you do."
Matthews will be joined in this new ministry by his wife Barbara. On the day of the announcement they celebrated their 38th wedding anniversary. The couple has two children, Jaime and Marci, and five grandchildren.
"I want to say God has given us a great gift. There is nowhere else on earth we’d rather be than the Baltimore-Washington Conference," Matthews said. "I know the Baltimore-Washington Conference continues to be a great conference and we look forward to being part of that journey with you."
By Melissa Lauber,   UMConnection Staff

AnnRevA

Orems United Methodist Women

The Orems United Methodist Women will meet on Wednesday September 5, 2012 at 7pm in the Fellowship Hall. We will be discussing the calendar for the rest of the year and the beginning of 2013! We look forward to seeing everyone!  Please remember to save these dates: We are hosting a Covered Dish Fellowship /Hymn Sing on September 22  at 5pm and The  4th Annual Pink Bag Luncheon on Saturday October 13, 11:00-2pm to raise awareness for Breast Cancer. Think Pink!  We are collecting small items for door prizes for the Pink Bag Luncheon. If you see something pink, or any color, that would make a nice door prize bring it to the September or October meeting. 

                         Margaret Eney
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   Disciples of Yarn

On October 14th at the Worship Service we will have a blessing of our Prayer Shawls. Finish your projects in time to have them blessed. If you need a shawl on that Sunday, give me the person’s name and problem I will lift their name up to God during this part of our blessing.
Our Needle Bee group will meet on August 28th at 6:30 pm in room 100. If you are having trouble with a project, maybe we can help. Come and join us.

Thank you for all of the support you give to this mission.    God’s Blessings!    

                          Mildred Shephard

Dear Disciples of Yarn,

A year has passed since I received the lovely prayer shawl. How grateful I am for my loving mother in law, Lydia Sue Rose! Prayers from your congregation and the disciples of yarn certainly did bless and comfort me during my treatments. 

I had 4 chemo treatments, the last one was July 7, 2011 on my 68th birthday. 33 radiation treatments were given to me and the last one was October 17th 2011. What an emotional time! Prayer is powerful and I have been blessed and calmed by those prayers lifted up to God on my behalf. 

May He continue to bless your ministry and the Disciples of Yarn!  Nancy Jenkins
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VENDORS WANTED
Our Spirit of the Season event is accepting Vendors who are interesting in renting space to sell their crafts/specialty items (Candles, Avon, Tastefully Simple etc)  at our Market place. Cost of rental space is $15 per night and the Vendor must commit to the two nights Friday December 7th from 6 pm to 9 pm and Saturday December 8th from 5 pm to 9 pm. To reserve a space contact the church office for a reservation form. www.oremsumc@verizon.net or call 410-687-9483
Volunteers are needed to help with setting up the Christmas trees the week of the event, the baking of cookies, and Elf work at the Spirit of the Season. If you are available on Friday December 7th and/or Saturday December 8th please call the church office. 
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  Groups at Orems Church you are challenged to a Tree Decorating Contest for the Spirit of the Season. Let’s see if the Youth can out decorate the Choir? Or if the Office can show up the Men of Orems ? How about the United Methodist Women vs the Seekers?   And what can the Keenagers come up with?  We will supply the trees—you supply the decorations.  Start your designs today. December is only a few months away. Trees will be up on December 2nd   and the decorating can begin. Then at Spirit of the Season the trees will be displayed and the voting will begin. Let’s make this a great event. 
We are still asking for donations for our craft  table at the Marketplace for Spirit of the Season. If you would like to make a craft or Christmas ornament for our table you can drop off the donations to the church office before November 25th.  
[image: image12.wmf]Bracelet Making Party

If you would like to join a group to make bracelets to sell at the Spirit of the Season—we will be gathering on October  19th from 6 pm to 8 pm. For more info see Merle Vickers (Merle the Girl) It will be an evening of fun and fellowship.
AnnRevA
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